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School Contact Number: 01952 388280 School Email: A2158@telford.gov.uk   

School Website: https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/ 

Dear Parents, Carers and Governors,  
 
We are fast approaching the end of the  summer term. Your child 
will be bringing their school report home on Monday 17th July - 
we know you will enjoy reading about all their achievements! If 
for some reason, you have not received their report on that date, 
please check with their class teacher.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We want to say a huge ‘Thank You’ to Mr John James, who 
will be leaving his governor role at the end of the summer 
term. John has shown great commitment in his role and 
has dedicated the last 42 years to being a governor at our 
school.  
 
John has lived in the Woodside area for many years and his own children also 
attended our school. He has shown great support to our school, in his role as a 
governor. The governor role takes time and requires a lot of dedication and we are 
truly appreciative of his contributions over the years. 
 
Thank you also to our other school governors , who give their time freely in what is 
a challenging, yet unpaid role. We know that the time given by all our governors is 
something that we are extremely thankful for. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“To be the best 
we can be” 

 

Head Teacher:  

Miss Julie Marriott 

 

Chair of Governors:  

Mrs Jane Tranter   

Our School Values 



School Uniform 
 
Our School uniform is: 

• a dark blue sweatshirt or cardigan; 

• a pale blue polo shirt; 

• black or grey trousers, school shorts, skirts or 
pinafore;  

• blue checked or striped dresses; 

• black shoes. 

Sweatshirt, cardigans, and polo shirts with the 
school logo are all available for sale from the main 
office. Pupils can also wear plain navy jumpers, car-
digans and shirts.   

It is an expectation that black school shoes are 
worn by all pupils attending our school. 

 

P.E kit 

Pupils need to wear a plain white t-shirt and black 
shorts with trainers or pumps as a change of     
footwear for P.E. A plain sweatshirt and leggings or 
jogging pants can be worn for outdoor PE when the 
weather is cold. 

Uniform Purchases 

Uniform will be on sale on our PD 
Days in September between 
10am and  2pm (4th/5th        
September).  

 

Please note that we do not sell 
uniform on 6th September, 
which is the day the children 
return back to school.  

 



Senior Leadership Team for September 

Our Designated  

Safeguarding Lead’s 
 

Miss Julie Marriott 

Mrs Joanne Shephard 

Miss Emma Shankland 

Mrs Ruth Angeloff 

Mrs Wendy Bowen 

Mrs Debra Groucott 

Mrs Lauren Dawkins 

Headteacher  Miss Marriott 

Deputy Headteacher Mrs Shephard 

Assistant Headteacher Mrs Angeloff 

SENDCo Miss Shankland 

Early Years Phase Leader Miss Lloyd 

KS1 Phase Leader Mrs Jones 

Lower KS2 Phase Leader 

Year 3 and 4 

Mr Tagg 

Upper KS2 Phase Leader 

Year 5 and 6 

Mrs Langham  

 

Before school from 7:45am 

 

After school until 5:30pm 

 

Contact us at school if you 
need to book a place.  

 

Payments are made in advance 
through ParentPay. 

New Classes for September 

On Tuesday 4th July, children across school visited 
their new class teacher for the morning. This went     
really well and children are all aware of their new class 
location.   

Reception starters for September have been invited  
into school, where they have the opportunity to see 
their new classroom and meet their teacher.  

Please see below for a reminder of the classes for   
September: 



Brilliant Brushers in Early Years      
 
Statutory framework for the early years’ foundation: Health 
The provider must promote the good health, including the oral health, of children attending the setting. 

 

Staff supervise children toothbrushing  in EYFS at William Reynolds Primary  School and  Nursery on a daily basis. 
 
How do we prevent tooth decay? 



Absence 

Please call us by 9am, in the event of your 

child being too unwell to attend school. If 

your child attends 

breakfast club please 

ring before 7.45am to 

let us know of their ab-

sence.  

Thank you for your support. 01952 388280 

Punctuality 
 
A polite reminder to our families that 
our school day starts at 8:45am.  

If your child arrives after this time, 
their lessons will have already   
started, meaning that they are 
missing out on their learning which 
will have an impact on the progress 
they are able to make in school.  

Classroom doors are open from 
8:35am. The classroom doors and school gates close 
promptly at 8:45am.     Timings for Nursery differ from 
the rest of the school - their door is open at 8:30am. 

Please support your child, by ensuring they attend 
school on time every day. 
 
The classes with the best punctuality in school so far 
this year are: 
 
 EYFS  - Afternoon Nursery 
 
 KS1 - Base 3 
 
 KS2 - Base 14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Parties 
 
On Thursday 20th July, attendance parties will 
be held for the winning EYFS/KS1 and KS2 
class. We continue to work hard on improving 
our attendance and appreciate you working with 
us on this, by ensuring your child attends school 
every day.  
 
Please support your child, by ensuring they at-
tend school every day. The winning classes will 
be announced in the final week of term.  
 
Currently in the lead… 
 
 EYFS/KS1 - Base 1  
 
 KS2 - Base 8 
 
 
 
Will they still be in the lead by the end of 

the term? 

100% Attendance 

Children who have attended school every day will be 

presented with their 100% attendance badge on 

Thursday 20th July. We are really looking forward 

to awarding them with their badge to celebrate 

them being in school every day.  

 



School Meals 

Elite Award 

We are really proud to have been awarded the 
‘Elite Award’ for our consecutive scores on the 

doors. This is an amazing achievement and we 
want to say a huge thank you to all kitchen 
staff at school, who ensure that our setting 

offers the very best each and every day. 

 

School Meals Price Increase 

If you pay for a school meal for your child, 
the price will increase to £2.50 from   
September 2023. 

Children in KS2 may be entitled to a free 
school meal based on their family                
circumstances. Please apply, if you feel you 
meet the criteria.  

All children in Reception and KS1 are entitled 
to a universal free school meal under the    
current government scheme. 

 

 



Lego League - Year 2 
 

On the morning of Friday 30th June, our Year 2 Lego League repre-
sentatives were invited to take part in the Lego League conference 
at Telford AFC stadium. The event was to celebrate the work that 
the children have completed towards their project theme ‘Super 
Powered’. Over the last term, the children have been learning about 
how they get and use energy, as well as how energy is stored and dis-
tributed in a sustainable way. The children had the opportunity to 
make Lego models using motors and iPad apps to power their crea-
tions and had the opportunity to present their creations to be judged 
by their peers from other schools. Both of our school’s groups won 
awards for enthusiasm in explaining their models and for their coding 
innovation. We had the most wonderful time! 



Enrichment Days 
 
We were so pleased to see so many parents and carers attending 
our enrichment days. All children in the school participated in 
sports activities watched by family and friends. Then everyone was 
invited in for refreshments and a chance to look at their children’s 
books. An enjoyable day was had by all. 

“I liked jumping in the 
hoops ,as I went really 
fast and it was lots of 

“I liked jumping on the space 
hopper and in the hoops. I 
went very fast.” 

“It was fun picking 
up the ducks,    
walking along the 
bench and dropping 
them  in the    
bucket.” 

Charlotte’s mum: “We are so proud of all Charlottes hard work this year.”  

Shiv’s parents: “We are so pleased to see how well he is doing in maths.” 

Mason: “I loved having a cake 
and showing all my hard work to 
my mum.”  

Maisie: “I am proud that I ran 
my fastest and I came second in 
my race.”  

Shiv: “I tried my hardest in 
my running race”.  

Elizabeth: “I’ve enjoyed 
sharing my books with my 
family. Look how much   
better my writing is!”  Frankie: “Even though we got 

a little bit wet, it was still 
really fun to do a race with 
my friends.”  

Levi: “My parents were so 
happy because my handwriting 
is really neat, and they said I 
should get a pen soon.” Holte: “I think we all showed great team spirit, and all 

cheered for one another.” 

Soraayah: “We all showed courage and enjoyed the challenge 
of getting a bit wet in the rain.”  

“I enjoyed sharing my books with my mum because I am proud of my work.” (Zayne) 

“I liked taking part in all the races.” (Tatenda)  

“My mum was really impressed with my books.” (Noah)  

“I enjoyed taking part in the relay race and being part of Long Mynd.” (Isla) 

“I loved the running races because I am fast.” (Yvette)  

“I liked all the parents being 
in the hall, having a drink and 
cake and spending time with 
my mum.” (Emily)  

“I want to take part in      
enrichment day again as I 
liked my mum cheering me 
on.”  (Joshua)  



Nursery Places 

We have Nursery spaces availa-
ble in the autumn term for    
children who have already turned 
three - please ring the School 
Office. 

Holiday Clubs 

There will be no holiday clubs taking place 

over the school holiday, as we are having 

work done to upgrade our school roof. 

 

 

Bikes and Scooters 

To help keep everyone safe , we ask that all 

children (including younger siblings) do not 

ride bikes or scooters on the school site.  

 

If your child rides a bike or scooter to 

school, please ensure they come off it    

before they come through the gates. 

Congratulations! 

We want to congratulate Mr 

Perry and his wife, Sam, on 

the birth of their son,   

Thomas Siôn Perry, who was 

born on Sunday 11th June at 

11:14 am weighing 8 pounds 

and 4  ounces.  

 

 

 

 

 

Early Years - Junk Modelling 
 

The children in Early Years had a fabulous 
time using their imagination to use junk 
materials to make their own models. 



Year 5 - Arthog Outreach 

Year 5 had a fabulous time - they overcame many challenges and we are really proud of them all! 

“Arthog Outreach was an amazing experience that let us do things outside of the classroom that we 
wouldn’t normally get the chance to do. It was nerve-wracking but I conquered my fear of heights and I 
felt so proud of myself”. Haamed  

“Arthog Outreach was a scary experience that made me have courage and be brave. I was very scared 
but I tried my best to overcome my fear!” Macey  



 

 

 

 

 

Staying Safe Online 

There is a lot of information on our 

School Website for  parents on online 
safety. 

 

Online-Safety is all about being aware of 
the possible dangers and risks associated 

with    using the Internet via a PC, laptop, 
mobile phone, iPad and game console. It 
also covers the use of electronic and 
online  communication and wireless tech-
nology.  It is vital, that children and 

adults, learn how to use the internet     
responsibly and make informed choices 
that will equip them now and in the       
future.   

 

Click on the link: Online 

Safety | - William Reynolds 

(williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

 

If you are worried about your child’s 
online behaviour and would like support 

from school, please speak to a Designated 
Safeguarding Lead (DSL).  

 

Online Apps 
 

Apps that can be downloaded have age    
ratings, which act as a guide for parents to 

inform them about safe choices when      
considering what their children have access 
to at home. We would advise that parents 
check their child’s online use regularly to 
ensure they are safe online. 

We are all responsible for reporting concerns about a child's 
welfare.  
 
If you are worried about a child, call Family Connect: 
 
01952 385385  option 1 
 
01952 676500  (out of hours)  

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/online-safety
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/online-safety
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/online-safety


Read our Online Safety Policy by visiting:  

online-safety-policy.pdf (williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

Visit our website for more Online Safety tips:  

Online Safety | - William Reynolds 

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/media/45837/online-safety-policy.pdf
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/online-safety


SEND 

SIGNPOSTS 

 

SEND - Local offer 
(telfordsend.org.uk)  SEND Information | - William Reynolds 

Visit our SEND page on our school website. 

Speak to our SENDCo 

Miss Emma Shankland 

https://www.telfordsend.org.uk/site/index.php
https://www.telfordsend.org.uk/site/index.php
https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/send-information


Website Reminder 
 
Please remember to visit our website regularly. We are always updating our pages so that you 
can find current information and access class pages. 

Did you know that on 
our website you can 
find... 

Visit our website at:  

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/ 

Term Dates 

School Menu 

Subject Areas 

Class Pages 

Policies 

And so much more... 

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/


Courses for Parents 

The Aim Group has a number of cours-
es available that are fully  funded.  

If you click on the ‘Learner’ tab, it will 
take you to the courses which are  
available.  

You can then sign up.    
https://
www.learningcurvegroup.co.uk/
courses 

https://www.learningcurvegroup.co.uk/courses
https://www.learningcurvegroup.co.uk/courses
https://www.learningcurvegroup.co.uk/courses


 

End of Summer Term: Friday 21st July 2023 

 

PD Day: Monday 4th September 2023  

and  

Tuesday 5th September 2023 

 

Back to school: Wednesday 6th September 2023 

To all our parents, carers and children, who have 
made this year so memorable - we really  do       
appreciate all the ongoing support and kindness 
that you show to our school. We could not do what 
we do without the fabulous home-school          
partnership from you all.  

Our staff are dedicated and strive to ensure all 
children feel safe and secure so they can go on to 
achieve their full potential. Your children are the 
heart of our school and we appreciate every single 
day we get to spend with them. They always make 
us proud with their attitude, commitment and 
hard work.  

We hope you all have a lovely summer break and 
look forward to seeing you all again in September! 

 

 

                    New Reception Starters 

                                Wednesday 6th September,  

                              Thursday 7th September  

                                                           Friday 8th September 

8:45am - 1pm  

                                                                           

From Monday 11th September                                                                          
8:45am - 3:15pm 


